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 Find fun things to do at:  
www.riversideDD.org  >  Resources   

>  CARL 

Sporting events! 

Park adventures! 

 



Superintendentõs Corner 

 

 In October of this year, the Ohio Association of County Boards will celebrate the 

50th anniversary of the creation of county boards of developmental disabilities in the Ohio 

Revised Code in 1967. Miami County has the unique distinction of having provided services 

long before Ohioôs County Boards of DD were formed, as Riverside was already here and 

functioning as a school in 1952. The school provided education and a training center for 

adults over 21 and provided learning and work opportunities in our community before it 

was a state mandate. To me, that is a perfect example of why Miami County is such an 

outstanding community.  

            When Ohio Senate Bill 169 passed in 1967 establishing a Board of Developmental 

Disabilities, Riverside and all its functions came under Miami County oversight and we 

ofýcially became the Miami County Board of Mental Retardation and Developmental 

Disabilities. Since then, the term ñMental Retardationò has since been stricken from the 

law, and we are simply the Miami County Board of Developmental Disabilities. However, 

the Riverside name has held the trusted reputation and familiarity since the 1950s, and itôs 

a name we proudly use today.  

            While most of the counties in the state are celebrating their 50th anniversary this 

year, you now know weôre actually closer to about 65 years of service in Miami County. 

The Ohio Association of County Boards (OACB) has taken the lead on many efforts to 

recognize the milestone, and we are proud to participate in some of those activities.  

            You may have seen some of our billboards throughout the county with the ñAlways 

Thereò tagline. This theme is being used throughout the state to signify that no matter how 

laws change and County Boards of Developmental Disabilities must adjust to federal service 

mandates, we will be ñAlways Thereò for the people we serve, as well as our community. 

 Speaking of community, that is another way in which OACB is helping counties 

recognize 50 years of service, and how we are participating as wellðwe are giving back to 

our community during the statewide OACB Week of Service campaign. Each county could 

choose how to give back. We chose to gather and donate supplies to another agency that 

serves our county: the Family Abuse Shelter of Miami County. We are collecting much-

needed cleaning supplies and delivering them in late July. In addition, we will host a free 

Community Picnic on Friday, July 21 from 4-6pm at Duke Park. Itôs just a small way we can 

say ñthank youò to this great community that has given us support long before the law said 

you had to. We are humbled and grateful to be at your service.                      
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Miami County Board of 

Developmental Disabilities: 

 

Steve Baker, President 

Lori Meyer, Vice President 

Karen Wendeln, Secretary 

Mary Clevenger 

Andrew Johnston 

Kim Ojeda 

Mandy Via 
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Brian W. Green, Superintendent 
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Board Appointing Authorities : 

Miami County Commissioners 

Jack Evans 

John òBudó OõBrien 

Greg Simmons 

Miami County Probate Judge 

W. McGregor Dixon, Jr. 

 

 * * * * * * * * * *  

Our Mission is  

to empower people with 

developmental disabilities 

to live, work and play as 

full members of our 

community. 

* * * * * * * * *  

 
ABLE Magazine is published 

quarterly by  

Riverside Developmental 

Disabilities.  

Article suggestions and address 

changes should be submitted to: 

Riverside Developmental Disabilities 

ATTN: Melissa Nichols 

1625 Troy Sidney Rd. 

Troy, Ohio  45373 

937-440-3000 

 

Brian W. Green  

Superintendent 
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Strawberry Festival Fun 
 A big THANK YOU to everyone who contributed 

to the successes we enjoyed at this yearôs Troy 

Strawberry Festival. Our second year of partnership with 

Hickory River helped us raise more than $4,800 for 

Friends for Riverside, which funds our levy campaigns. 

We are grateful to Hickory River for their partnership, 

as well as for everyone who came out to buy delicious 

pulled pork sandwiches, nachos and yummy strawberry 

shake ups!  

 We also want to thank the Milton Union soccer 

players who helped run our Berry Special Olympics 

Soccer Tournament. Coach Todd Winchester and numerous players spent the entire day running and 

refereeing our games, resulting in a great time for all of our athletes. THANK YOU, Milton-Union HS!!! 

Top left: Miami County goalie Michael attempts a black.  

Top right: Milton Union soccer players pose with Strawberry Queen Court members before games begin. 

Bottom left: Ethan celebrates a big win for Miami County. Bottom right: Miami Countyõs fearless soccer team  


